
 

 

15th November 2023 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

School Uniform 

 

We are proud of the way that Hall Park Academy students wear their uniform. A high standard of uniform 

is important as it reflects the key guiding principle of the school; high expectations of all students. With this 

in mind, I would like to reiterate a few points with respect to uniform. 

 

All students must have a blazer in school every day. This should be worn when in corridors and maybe 

taken off in classrooms if students are too warm. In the summer term, on days when it is particularly hot, 

the school will send out a message if it is to be a non-blazer day.  

 

Denim jackets, leather jackets, hoodies and gilets are all not permitted. If students wear these to walk to 

school, they will be asked to remove them at the school gate. If these items are seen being worn around 

school, they will be confiscated and kept in the House Support Office to be collected at the end of the day.  

One pair of small studs or sleeper earrings and one discrete nose piercing is allowed. No other jewellery, 

other than a practical watch, is permitted. Other items of jewellery will be confiscated and kept in the House 

Support Office to be collected at the end of the day. Following a third confiscation, parents will be asked to 

collect the jewellery from school.  

 

Make up, false nails, false eyelashes and nail polish are all not permitted, and students will be asked to 

remove these if they are worn to school. 

 

Shoes should be plain black leather or leather look. No boots or trainers are permitted. Students arriving at 

school in boots or trainers will be asked to change into a suitable pair of shoes that we keep in school. 

  

All students must carry a uniform card. The uniform card is signed by staff when there is a uniform 

discrepancy. If the card is signed three times, an after-school detention is set. If a student does not have a 

uniform card when they are asked for it, a detention will be set. Replacement cards can be collected from 

the House Support Office, for students who have lost theirs. 

 

Further guidance can be found in the appearance and uniform section of the school website. If you would 

like to enquire about support to acquire uniform, please contact the school using the contact form on the 

school website here. 

 

Thank you in anticipation of your support. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

David Crossley 

Headteacher 

https://www.hallparkacademy.org.uk/form/?pid=2&form=16

